COVID 19 FACE MASK & SOCIAL DISTANCING GUIDANCE’

The COVID-19 virus can spread between people interacting in close proximity—for example,
speaking, coughing, or sneezing—even if those people are not exhibiting symptoms. In light
of this new evidence, CDC recommends wearing cloth face coverings in public settings
where other social distancing measures are difficult to maintain (e.g., grocery stores and
pharmacies) especially in areas of significant community-based transmission.

It is critical to emphasize that maintaining 6-feet social distancing remains important to
slowing the spread of the virus. CDC is additionally advising the use of simple cloth face
coverings to slow the spread of the virus and help people who may have the virus and do
not know it from transmitting it to others. Cloth face coverings fashioned from household
items or made at home from common materials at low cost can be used as an additional,
voluntary public health measure.

The cloth face coverings recommended are not surgical masks or N-95 respirators. Those
are critical supplies that must continue to be reserved for healthcare workers and other
medical first responders, as recommended by current CDC guidance.

How do I properly put on and remove a mask?
Before putting on a mask, properly clean your hands.

Cover mouth and nose with mask and make sure there are no gaps between your face and the
mask.

Avoid touching the mask while using it; if you do, clean your hands with alcohol-based hand rub
or soap and water.

Replace the mask with a new one as soon as it is damp and do not re-use single-use masks.

To remove the mask: remove it from behind (do not touch the front of mask); discard
immediately in a closed bin; clean hands with alcohol-based hand rub or soap and water

What is social distancing?

Social distancing, also called “physical distancing,” means keeping space between yourself and
other people outside of your home.

Stay at least 6 feet (2 meters) from other people
Do not gather in groups

Stay out of crowded places, avoid mass gatherings and visiting other households
REMEMBER: Wearing a mask does not eliminate the need
for maintaining a good social distance!



